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Stuart Hodgson
Director, Project Environment, Sustainability and Planning, Metro West
Sydney Metro
Level 43, 680 George Street, 
Sydney NSW 2000

23/06/2021

Dear Mr Hodgson

Sydney Metro West (SSI 10038)
Phase A Power and Enabling Works

Construction Noise and Vibration Management Plan and Monitoring Program

I refer to your submission dated 25 May 2021 requesting approval of the Sydney Metro West Power
Enabling Works (Phase A) Construction Noise and Vibration Management Plan and Monitoring Program,
in accordance with Conditions C7 and C21 of SSI 10038. I also acknowledge your response to the
Department’s review comments and requests for additional information.
I note that the Sydney Metro West Power Enabling Works (Phase A) Construction Noise and Vibration
Management Plan and Monitoring Program:

 has been prepared in consultation with Inner West Council, Place Management NSW and the EPA 
 has been reviewed by Sydney Metro and no issues have been raised
 has been endorsed by the project’s Environmental Representative and Acoustic Advisor
 contains the information required by the conditions of approval.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Sydney Metro West Power Enabling Works (Phase
A) Construction Noise and Vibration Management Plan and Monitoring Program, Revision E dated 8 June
2021, pursuant to conditions C7 and C21.

You are reminded that under condition C10 construction must not commence until the CEMP and all
CEMP sub plans have been approved by the Planning Secretary or endorsed by the project’s
Environmental Representative.

You are also reminded that if there is any inconsistency between the approved Construction Noise and
Vibration Management Plan and Monitoring Program and the conditions of approval, then the
requirements of the conditions of approval will prevail.

Please ensure that you make the Construction Noise and Vibration Management Plan and Monitoring
Program publicly available on the project website.  

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Matthew Todd-Jones on (02) 8289 6673.

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


Director – Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


